

Dear council,

REF - planning permission - 2023/1671/P

I am one of the owners of 30 Willoughby road and we have all decided to reject the planning permission that 32 Willoughby road has decided upon due to risk of structural damage to 30 Willoughby.

30 Willoughby has a history of subsidence and we have a huge willow tree - and the root depth and spread is unknown - so we are all very concerned about this underground planning that 32 Willoughby are trying to get approved.

We are all very much against this and I believe the other owners at 30 Willoughby have also written to the council to reject this planning permission.

If they wish to go ahead they need to provide structural surveyor assessment and accept any damage/risks that may occur to 30 Willoughby and be prepared to pay to have them rectified.

Therefore, we do believe this planning permission is safe and feasible.

I look forward to hearing back from you.

Kind regards

Dr Nika Kolabi